

# THE BETHANIA GROUP

"Bethania, a Mennonite Organization, provides compassionate, outstanding long term care and affordable housing for seniors."



#### BETHANIA MENNONITE PERSONAL CARE HOME

1045 Concordia Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 3S7 T 204.667.0795 F 204.667.7078

#### BETHANIA MENNONITE MEMORIAL FOUNDATION

1045 Concordia Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 3S7 T 204.667.0795 F 204.667.7078



#### PEMBINA PLACE MENNONITE PERSONAL CARE HOME

285 Pembina Hwy. Winnipeg, MB R3L 2E1 T 204.284.0802 F 204.474.0073 TTY 204.475.0702

# BETHANIA HOUSING & PROJECTS

1045 Concordía Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 3S7 T 204.667.0795 F 204.667.7078

#### **BETHANIAHAUS**

1060 Kimberly Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 4J7 T 204.654.5041 T 204.667.7078

### **ARLINGTONHAUS**

880 Arlington Street Winnipeg, MB R3E 3H2 T 204.783.3752 F 204.772.5534

## 285 PEMBINA

285 Pembina Hwy. Winnipeg, MB R3L 2E1 T 204.284.0802 F 204.474.0073 TTY 204.475.0702

#### **601 OSBORNE STREET INC.**

601 Osborne Street Winnipeg, MB R3L 2B3 T 204.453.8273 F 204.452.8279

#### 529 COUNTRY CLUB BLVD. INC.

520 Country Club Blvd. Winnipeg, MB R3K 1Z8 T 204.888.5481 F 204.888.5504 September 27th, 2024

Dear Family Members and Residents:

You will no doubt have concerns about how the potential CUPE strike slated to be begin at 6:00 AM, Tuesday, October 8<sup>th</sup>, 2024, will affect the quality of care we are able to provide at Bethania Mennonite Personal Care Home. I am writing at this time to assure you that staff and management will be doing everything we can to maintain safe care during this difficult time. The health and safety of our residents are very important to us.

Family members and friends of our residents are encouraged to visit more frequently during the strike. Your help during this difficult time is greatly appreciated.

The provincial government is working with the union to resolve this impasse as quickly as possible. All our employees are important and valued members of the health care team, and they are crucial to our ability to deliver quality care to our Residents.

If you have any questions or concerns about the care your family member will receive during the strike, do not hesitate to call Doris Furtado, Director of Care @ (204)654-5043.

Thank-you for your understanding and patience.

Sincerely.

Gary J. Ledoux,

**CEO** 

The Bethania Group